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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

CEO Report
For the regular meeting on Tuesday, August 28th, 2018 at the MacTier Library at 7:00 p.m.
Library Branch Stats
Honey Harbour:


May 2018 circulation was 544


June 2018 circulation was 879


July 2018 circulation was 2297

MacTier:


May 2018 circulation was 731


June 2018 circulation was 892


July 2018 circulation was 1561
Port Severn:

May 2018 circulation was 169


June 2018 circulation was 382


July 2018 circulation was 413

      Electronic Collection Stats:


Overdrive:



May 2018 download 406 with 58 users



June 2018 download 384 with 49 users



July 2018 download 487 with 66 users


Zinio:



May 2018  was 13 items



June 2018 was 13 item



July 208 was 6 items

Summary of Library Operations

In HH there is only one computer terminal and scanner at the front desk. The desk area becomes very busy and with only one terminal, only one staff member can assist patrons at a time. They may need something looked up, checked in or out, but with only one terminal, a second staff member is limited in assisting waiting patrons.


I talked to Chris, our IT guy about setting up a second terminal and scanner. Turns out, we already had the majority of the equipment we needed to do this. All we needed was a scanner and a cord adapter which he said that he had extras at home and would give to us at no charge. The second terminal is now set up and the cost to the library was $0.


I have arranged with Jasi to come down and train several of the staff on how to catalogue new books, dvd’s, etc. They are coming down on Monday, Aug 27th to Honey Harbour. Jen, Mandy, Nadine and myself will be taking the training. There is no cost for this.


The photocopier has been a nightmare in MacTier. It has not been functioning properly for a while. The repair man was in many times to fix it but there were ongoing problems that could not be resolved. I contacted the leasing company and found out that the contract was completed so I looked into the cost of leasing a new one and returning the broken one. Our previous contract was $260 per month. The new lease is $130 per month and slight reduction in the per copy charge.

Jody gave her notice and left but is still coming in 5 hrs a week to do the cataloging for the time being. Donna Jones was hired so that we have sufficient staff coverage. 


I revised a few of the monthly operational forms that were being used to submit month end revenues and expenses to the Township as well as the processes that were being used to manage petty cash. It streamlined it so that everything from all three libraries is submitted on one form. I also had some of the coding changed on our accounts to better track the revenue and expenses for programming by branch.


The roof over the community room in Honey Harbour was completed near the end of June. The ceiling inside the hallway and the walls still need to be dry walled. This is scheduled to be completed this fall. 

